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The meeting WAD ;olled t2-0rder At 10.15 o.m.

AGENDA ITEM 1211 FINANCIAL REPORTS AND AUDITED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS, AND REPORTS
OF THE BOARD OF AUDITORS (A/44/5/Add.l, 3, 4, 5, 71 A/44/356, 537, 541, 543)

1. Mr. DOMINGO (Chairman, Board of Auditors) introduced the reports of the Board
of Auditors for the year anded 31 December 1988, pointing out that the format had
been slightly modified to take account of requests made by the General Assem~ly in
resolution 43/216.

2. Over the past year the Audit Operations Committee had maintaine~ a continuing
dialogue with the administrations of the various audited entities and had is~~cd

64 management letters as a result of the audits undertaken. The findings report~d

in those letters formed the substance of the Board's reports to the General
Assembly. They related in part to the areas of bUdgetftry control, financial
statements and projoct activities.

3. On the subject of budgetary control, the Board believed that the criteria for
recording unliquidated ob'igations with respect of both administrative and
progr~e expenditure in UNDP, UNFPA and UNRWA allowed too much flexibility, and
created uncertainty over reported expendlture. For example, in 1988 UNDP executing
agencies had cancelled an average of 17 per cent of the unliquidated obligations
reported os expenditure in 1987. That practice led to lavings from p~ior years'
obligations, and distorted year-end expenditure figures which included unliquidated
obligations. In addition, such policies in the case of equipment and SUb-contract
expenditure deviated from generally accepted accounting principles. The DUdrd
recommended that accounting policies governing the ~ecording of unliquidated
obligations at year end should be clarified in order to prevent the possibility of
abuse.

4. On the subject of financial statements, he reported appreciable progress in
the matter of the qualified opinion issued on the UNDP accounts in 1988. Of the
nine specific grounds for qualification in 1987, six had been resolved. The
remaining three largely related to unaudited programme Gxpenditure which, in the
Board's view, still constituted grounds for a qualified opinion in 1988. The
proportion of unaudited programme expenditure by executing agencies to total
progr~e expenditure remained too high to permit an unqualified audit opinion on
the accounts of UNDP and UNFPA. Some programme expendlture had been unaudited
because several executing agencies need biennial financial periods, wherea~ UNDP
and UNFPA worked on an annual financial period. That problem was expected t~ be
resolved in 1990, when UNDP and UNFPA would also move to have biennial financial
pp-dods.

5. On the subject of project activities, the Board had observed that delays n
the implementation of UNDP projects were largely the result of inadequate or
belated government counterpart contributions, difficulties in the recruitment or
clearance of experts. and inadequate project design. The Board felt that
responsibility for o~lay in implementation might rest with UNDP itself, wit~ the
executing agencies or with Governments. There was a strong tendency to spread
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re.ourc•• thinly over a large numb.r of small proj.ct., ••p.cially wh.n r.sourc.s
w.re limitGd. Omall projects miqht be justifi.d when the~ play.d a catalytic role
in the areas concerned, but their impact was most often marginal.

6. DGspite th8 views expres.ed by the Advi.ory Committee in document A/4l/6~2,

two organilation~ hbd failed to provide their comm.nts on the Board l • obs.rvations
b.fore it f:~11!-~~d it. reportr. Th.ir comm,ntl were pre••nt.d with the relevant
financial r~r~~~' cn1 audit.d financial .tatement.. Th. Board believ.d that all
obs8rvation~ b~ ~h. admini.tration••hould be made available to it b.fore it
finalized it. r6~ort.

7. Mr. MSELLE (Chairman of the Advi.ory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary
Qu.stions) said that in its report (A/44/543) the Advi,ory Committ•• had mad. no
g.neral comments on the r.port on the voluntary funds administ.r.d by the United
Nations High Commi.lioner for R.fug.... It not.d that previous r.commendations by
the Board had be.n or were being implem.nt.d to its .ati.faction.

8. The Advisory Committ~e had r.comm.nded that ob.ervations by the vario'ls
administrations .hould be incorporated into the r.ports of the Board, who.e l.ngth
it was the Boardls prerogative to d.t~rmin.. That was particularly important in
vi.w ot the d•• ire of the G.neral As••mbly to shorten r.portl and reduce
documentation. The Advilory Committee not.d with lerioul concern tho qrowinq
tendency of lome administrations to insist that their lenqthy oblervations Ihould
b. print.d s.parately. It would like that practic. to ItOp.

9. The Advisory Committee had reque.t.d the Board to revi.w the quidelin.s used
In clas.ifying expenditure as programm., programme support or operational COlts, as
reportod in .tatement I of the financial statements. It would b. interested to
know the aggr.gate amount. which in the Board's view had boen milclaslifi.d within
~~P and UNFPA. If those amounts were relatively Imall, it should b••Itablish.d
whether they lay in the "grey" area.

10. The Advisory Committee welcomed the viewl of tbe Board on UNDP pro~.ct posts
at Headquarters. there should be full dilclosure of luch pOlt. in the
administrative and programme .upport budgets. It w.lcomed the progr.ss on the
long-standing problem of audit reportl on expenditure by .xecuting ag.nci.s. It
would be revieWing proposed changes in the UNDP financial regulation., a. called
for in decision 89/61 of the UNDP Governing Council.

11. It was a matt.r of s.rious concern that so little proqr.s. had been made on
the problem of auditing and accounting for expenditure by Gov.rnment. acting as
executiug agents for UNDP projects. The ••riousnels of the subj.ct wal illustrated
by some of the statistics which the Advisory Committee quoted in paraqraphs 7
and 9. It was to be hoped that all concerned, including the UNDP Adminiltration
and Governing Council, would take concerted action to deal with the problem.

12. The Advisory Committee welcomed the recommendation by the Panel of External
Auditors that the pres3~t practice of obligating funds at the commitment stage,
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inlt.ad of applying the d.liv.ry princip1e, .hould be inveltigated to I" whether
there wa. abule. The Board had begun luch an inv.stigation, and the Advisory
Committee looked forward to it. findings.

13. Althou9h the Admini.tratiou d.nied there wa. a breakdown in budg.tary control,
the Advisory Committee .hared the Boar4'. gln.ral findin9 that th.re w.r.
w.akn••••• in the UNDP fi.ld allotm.nt .y.tem, cauI.d in part by a lack of .~curate

and tim.ly information on the Itatu. of .xp.nditur. and obligation.. Giv.n its
recent programme of comput.ri.ation, UNOP should ensur. it had syltem. in place to
provide the information ••••ntial to .ffectiv. budg.tary control.

14. The Advi.ory Committee not.d the comm.ntl by the Boar~ on cash manag.m.nt. It
endor.ed the views of the UNOP Administration on the objecti~.s of investments and
currency management, but disagreed with it on the question of pUblic information.

15. The Advi~ory Committee w.lcomed the comm.nt. of bot~ the Board and the
Adminiltration on programme managem.nt. Accurate proj.ct budg.ting wa. central to
UNDP operationl. The Governing Council had r.que.t.d the Board to r.port on the
lub~ectl the Advi.ory Committee looked forward with int.r.st to that report.

16. The Advi.ory Committee had r'qu.lt.d the Board to .valuat. the accuracy and
effectiv.n.s. of inltruction. i ••ued by UNRNA r'9arding the manag.m.nt, control,
accounting and r.porting of proj.cts r.lating to the School Voluntary A,si.tance
Fund. Immediat. remedial action was also ne.d.d on .hortcoming. re~4ting to the
Area Staff Provid.nt Fundi th. need for four investment manaq.rs was questionable,
and it wa. particularly di.turbing that the highest fe.s had b.en paid to the firm
hftndlinq the small•• t portfolio. Ther. wa. al.o a global custodian with v.ry
limit.d r.spon.ibiliti... The Board and the Advi.ory Committ•• should b. informed
of the action taken.

17. The Advisory Commi' 'ee agreed with the Board that, in vi.w of the v.a'oe
!inaneial pOlition of Oh, ~AR, the resource. available .hould b. effici.ntly
managed. In the ca.e of UNFPA, it noted th. agreement to entru.t the U$DP Trealury
Section with the respon.ibility of placing UNFPA's investm.nt.. rinall~', the
Advisory Committee endorsed the recommendation that Governing Council deci.ion
86/35, on project-funded .ervices at UNFPA headquarters, should be strictly
enforced.

18. The Committee's comments on documents A/44/54l, 537 and 544 would be presented
at a later stage, when it had had an opportunity to consid.r th~m.

19. tbe CHAIRMAN r~minded delegation. that the list of speakers on the item would
be closed at 1 p.m. the following day.

20. Mr. NASSE! (Egypt) said that he could not agree to the closing of the list of
speakers on any item before ~ll the docume~tation rel~tinq to it had been issued.
The absence of perhaps important information could put delegations at a great
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di.advantaq. wh.n th.y cam. to .p.ak. H. wi.h.d th~ '.cr.tariat to .tat. wh.n
m.mb.r. of the Committ•• could .xp.ct to r.c.iv. dooum.nt A/44/544.

21. Mr. INOMATA (Japan) .aid that, unl••• the Chairman could clarify the Itatu. of
d.l.qation. which had Dqr.ed to .p.ak b.for. learninq that .om. d~cum.nt. r.main.d
to b. i.,ued, hi' d.l.gation would have to r.vi.w it. und.rtaking to .p.ak on the
it.m at tho 4th me.tinq.

22. Mr. TIIWUL (S.cretary of the Committ.e) .aid hM had r.ceived indication. from
the Departm.nt of Conf.renc. S.rvice. that docum.nt A/44/!44 would b. i ••ued before
the n.xt m••ting.

23. Mr. BOUR (Franoe) .aid he would lik. to know why it wa. takinq .0 lonq to
produo. the mi ••inq docum.nt.. He .uqqe.t.d that the Committ•• miqht have the
r.port. pr•••nt.d orally b.for. the q.n.ral d.bate on the item b.9an.

24. Mr. LOPEI (Ven••u.la) ••pr••••d the view that, a, a q.neral rul., the
Committ•••hould not b.gin the qen.ral d.bate on any it.m b.fore all the
docum.ntation had b••n i ••u.d.

25. The CHAIRMAN .aid that it would b. ra.h of the Committ•• to re.trict it.
fr••dom of action. He .uq9.lt.d that any del.qation which .poke durinq the qeneral
d.bat. b.for. havinq had a ohano. to .tudy all the docum.ntation .hould be allowed
to return to the lubjeot if it felt it appr~priat.. H••ugg••ted al.o that the
d.ci,ion to clo•• the li,t of .p.aker, ,hOllld b. mad. with due r.qard to the
availability of the docum.ntl on the it.m concern.d. In the ab••nc. of obj.ction.,
h. would a••ume that the ~ommittee could proceed accordinqly.

Tbe me.ting ro•••t 11.15 •• m.
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